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Greetings friends and neighbors,
	 I	trust	that	the	Holidays	were	joyous	for	
you	and	your	family.	
	 The	Homeowners	Association	Meeting	
was	 held	 on	 Thursday,	 December	 6	
at	 the	 clubhouse.	 The	 meeting	 was	
attended	 by	 about	 10	homeowners	 with	
important	 topics	 ranging	 from	 the	 Park	
Plan	 to	 Security	 issues.	 Since	 the	 stone	
wall	 construction	 for	Winchester	Trails	
was	 about	 60	 percent	 complete	 at	 the	
time	 of	 the	 meeting,	 much	 attention	
was	focused	on	 that	portion	of	 the	Park	
Plan.	 Representatives	 at	 the	 meeting	
included	 the	 Project	 Manager	 from	 the	
engineering	and	construction	management	
company	as	well	as	one	of	the	Directors	
from	 West	 Harris	 County	 Municipal	
Utility	 District	 9.	These	 representatives	
listened	 to	 concerns	 over	 building	 the	
wall	 ranging	 from	 construction	 quality	
issues	to	clean	up	during	the	process	both	
on	the	West	Road	side	of	the	wall	as	well	
as	 the	 backyards	 of	 the	 several	 homes.	
Some	 issues	 could	 not	 be	 dealt	 with	 at	
the	meeting,	but	these	would	be	addressed	
after	holding	discussions	with	 the	 fence	
contractor or other field personnel. Much 
progress	had	been	made	on	 the	wall	on	
the	Trails	portion	of	the	project	since	the	
work	 started	 in	 early	 November.	 Once	
the	 contractor	 has	 completed	 the	Trails	
section,	they	will	move	on	to	Winchester	
Meadows	 and	Winchester	 Country.	The	
MUD	will	then	proceed	with	the	trails	and	
landscaping.		
	 Security	was	also	a	topic	of	discussion	
with Officer Andy in attendance to discuss 

the	 holiday	 period	 as	 well	 as	 activity	
in	 the	 neighborhood.	We	 had	 a	 couple	
of	 reportable	 instances	 but	 fortunately,	
no	 one	 was	 greatly	 affected	 by	 these	
instances.	We	must	all	remember	to	keep	
doors	and	windows	locks	as	well	a	staying	
alert	for	suspicious	persons	or	activities	in	
our	area.	If	you	see	something	that	does	
not	seem	right,	it	probably	is	not	and	the	
Sheriff’s office should be called please 
refer	 to	 your	 2008	 directories	 for	 this	
number.
	 Recently,	I	was	approached	by	one	of	
the	 Trails	 residents	 who	 had	 received	
a	 notice	 from	 an	 anonymous	 fellow	
neighbor	 concerning	 trash	 pickup	 or	
the	placement	of	bags	at	 the	end	of	 the	
driveways.	 While	 we	 have	 backdoor	
pickup,	the	trash	company	will	not	pick	
up	bags	or	items	that	weigh	more	than	40	
pounds	at	the	back	door.	This	necessitates	
the	deposition	of	bags	at	 the	end	of	 the	
driveway.	If	this	happens	to	you,	please	
put	the	trash	at	the	end	of	the	driveway	the	
night	before	pickup.	Also,	if	you	have	a	
lawn	service,	it	is	possible	that	the	bags	
with	the	clippings	could	be	at	the	end	of	
the	 driveway	 over	 the	 weekend.	 Please	
be	courteous	regarding	when	and	where	
these	bags	are	placed.	If	you	are	offended	
by	one	of	your	neighbors,	please	discuss	
this	 with	 them	 or	 report	 the	 incident	 to	
PCMI	so	they	can	investigate	and	send	a	
letter	to	the	homeowner.	Thank	you.		
	 Happy	New	Year,
	 Walter

Upcoming Events
January

1st		 New	Year’s	Day
3rd	 	Board	Meeting	at	Clubhouse
18th		 Arbor	Day
21st		 Martin	Luther	King	–	
	 	 CFISD	Holiday

Go Texan Celebration in 
the Trails

Do	 you	 enjoy	 the	 rodeo?	 Feel	 like	
you	 don’t	 have	 a	 niche	 in	 the	Trails	
community?		Do	you	love	turkey	legs	
and	the	smell	of	ribs	cooking	on	an	oak	
fire? Are you are a competitive cooker 
or	have	you	ever	wanted	to	be?	We	have	
an	event	being	planned	just	for	YOU!		
We	are	excited	 to	announce	our	First	
Annual	 Go	Texan	 Celebration	 in	 the	
Trails!		We	are	looking	for	volunteers	
for	 committee/planning,	 judging	 and	
just	 plain	 helping	 out.	 Please	 contact	
Paulette	Walker	 at	 paulette_walker@
sbcglobal.net	 or	 Lisa	Wooldridge	 at	
lwool2@sbcglobal.net	 to	 let	us	know	
you’re	interested.		Let’s	all	help	make	
this	 an	 event	 that	 everyone	 will	 look	
forward	to	each	year!
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Committee Chairmen

Maintenance Association Directors

MUD #9 Officers
David	Gurghigian,	President	................................. 281-894-4140
Jeff	Ottmann,	Vice	President	................................ 281-469-1465
Wayne	Wilcox,	Secretary	...................................... 281-894-6233
Jim	Giese,	Assistant	Secretary	.............................. 281-890-5207
Sandor	Karpathy	....................................................281-955-1138
To	ask	questions	or	report	problems	concerning	the	Winchester	

Trails	Subdivision,	call
PLANNED COMMUNITY MANAGEMENT

281-870-0585
Sheriff,	Non-911	Calls	............................................ 713-221-600

Jim Malone is the security representative for WT.
His email can be found on the Security page of the Trails website.

Greg	Johnson	............................................................832-237-8178
Jim	Malone	................................................................281-890-3803
Ian	McCrory	..............................................................713-818-0138
Walter	Sonne	.............................................................281-894-7117
Paulette	Walker	.........................................................281-894-5708

Clubhouse	Rentals
					Linda	Van	Zuilekom.............................................281-615-0335
Directory	Editor
					Melissa	Zmerzlikar	...........................kmzmerz-wt@yahoo.com
Newsletter	Editor
	 Lisa	Wooldridge	....................................................713-882-1861
Stork	Committee
	 Alison	Poor	............................................................281-807-0244
Tennis	Representative
						Debbie	Griesbach	................................................281-894-9725
Welcome	Committee
	 Missy	Fouts	..........................................................	832-237-5717
Yard	of	the	Month
	 Ron	Matthews	.......................................................281-955-1005

Registration is under way at 
Cy-Fair College!

Sign up now for spring credit courses, weekend college, 
workforce certificate programs, or even continuing 
education classes!
High school students who want to get a jump start on college -
ask your high school counselor  about dual credit now!
Call 281-290-3200 or 832-782-5000  or go online to 
www.cy-faircollege.com

Barker Cypress Campus
9191 Barker Cypress • Cypress, TX 77433

Fairbanks Center
14955 Northwest Freeway • Houston, TX 77040 affirmative action/eeo college

One of the true joys of this season is the opportunity
to say "Thank You" and to wish you a new year

filled with peace, joy, health and prosperity.

Remember-I am here for you when you need me! 

from your neighborhood 

real estate expert. 

Happy
NewYear

Sandra Keyser

Direct: 713-882-2672
Office: 281-376-9900
Email: sandiekeyser@aol.com

Select Sandra... who cares about property values.

Advertising Information
Please	support	the	businesses	that	advertise	in	the	Winchester	
Trails	Trailwriter.	Their	advertising	dollars	make	it	possible	for	
all	residents	to	receive	a	newsletter	each	month	at	no	charge.		
No	homeowners	association	funds	are	used	to	produce	or	mail	
the	newsletters.		If	you	would	like	to	support	the	newsletter	by	
advertising, please contact our Sales Office at 888-687-6444; 
advertising@PEELinc.com	for	ad	information	and	pricing		The	
deadline	for	ads	is	the	10th	of	each	month	for	the	upcoming	
month’s	newsletter.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of their 
authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its employees. 
Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in articles submitted 
by others. The publisher also assumes no responsibility for the advertising content 
with this publication. All warranties and representations made in the advertising 
content are solely that of the advertiser and any such claims regarding its content 
should be taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of 
such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the publisher 
assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or typographical mistakes, 
except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated above or in the case of 
misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any other 
liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely manner, 
except as limited to liabilities stated above.
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Deadline
The	deadline	for	the	February	newsletter	is	January	10.	

All	items	should	be	sent	to
Lisa	Wooldridge	at	lwool2@sbcglobal.net.

to LEARN 

Kids Konnection Presents...

January 19th 
3:00 pm 

where KIDS 
bring their PARENTS 

Hosted by: 
Houston First Church of the Nazarene 

www.hfcnaz.org      281.897.0300  

.Corner of
Willowlake Park Dr  

& Big Branch 

Se habla espanol     Same day finance 
Most insurance Accepted 

“all of your dental needs under one roof “

www.lepowdental.com 

• General Dentistry
Team of Dental Specialists• 

• Preventative Care  
• Cosmetic Dentistry 
• Oral Surgery 
• Children’s Dentistry 
• Braces and Invisalign 
• Brite Smile 
• Partials and Dentures 

• 

• Periodontal Care and Surgery

(713) 937-0050 

Stork Report
	 George	and	Despina	Mihos	of	Crazy	Horse	had	baby	girl	Fotini	
Victory	Mihos	on	Nov.	7th,	weighing	in	at	8	½	pounds	and	21	inches	
long.	 	Congratulations	on	your	
new	buddle!
	 If	you	have	a	new	little	one,	
please	contact	Allison	Poor	at	
281-807-0244	 or	 alisonpoor@
earthlink.net	to	share	your	news	
and	have	the	WT	Stork	appear	
in	your	yard	if	desired.
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MUD Park Rendering

	 Below	is	a	rendering	of	a	portion	of	the	park	planned	by	MUD	
#9 for our area.  As part of the beautification items included will be 
median	upgrades	as	well	as	park	benches	to	sit	and	enjoy	the	view.		
If	you	want	more	details	further	drawings	are	available	for	all	to	view	
at the MUD office during normal business hours located at West and 
Rio	Grande.

Todd Hamel, MD FAAFP Sujatha Anand, MD N
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Located on West Road, 1.2miles east of Jones Road.

Willowbridge Professional Square
10028 West Road, Suite 102

281.500.8900

HOWDY PARTNER
January 08

	 Please	 welcome	 the	 Dillon	 family,	 the	 Sanchez	 family	 and	 the	
Wallin	family	to	the	Trails	neighborhood.
	 In	August	Don	and	Sandra	Dillon	moved	from	Canada	into	their	
home	at	10314	Pearl	Drive.		The	Dillon’s	have	three	grown	children,	
Andrea,	Christine	and	Andrew,	who	still	live	in	Canada.	Don	works	
as	a	General	Manager	and	Sandra	is	a	Bookkeeper,	welcome!
Brett	 and	Tracy	Wallin	moved	 into	10402	Cutting	Horse	Lane	 in	
October. They are expecting their first child, a daughter, in February. 
Brett	works	as	an	Operations	Manager	and	Tracy	teaches	Pre-K	at	a	
private	day	care.	Please	welcome	the	Wallin’s	and	their	dogs	Noxx	
and	Ty	to	the	Trails.
	 The	Sanchez	family	now	calls	10215	Cutting	Horse	Lane	home	
also	in	October.		Frank	is	employed	as	a	Senior	Medical	Technologist	
and Mary Ellen is a first grade teacher. Their two sons, Vincent and 
Andrew,	 attend	 Jersey	Village	 High	 School.	 Please	 welcome	 the	
Sanchez	family	and	their	cat,	Chester,	to	the	neighborhood.
	 If	you	are	new	to	the	neighborhood	and	have	not	been	welcomed,	
please	let	us	know.		We	want	to	stop	by	and	say	hello,	as	well	as	to	
get	some	information	to	introduce	your	family	to	your	neighbors!	
We	also	have	Trails	information	available	on	our	website	at	www.
winchestertrails.com.		Welcome	to	the	Trails!
	 Missy	Fouts
	 832-237-5717
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MILESTONES
Yard of Month

10310 Gold Pt
Terry, Kathy & Tom Gloyer

10302 Pearl
Davis, Ed & Ann

**Ann get well soon! **

Thank You
	 A	great	thank	you	to	Jeff	Kelly	for	his	time	
serving	 as	 the	Stork	person,	we	appreciate	
all	 you	have	done	 and	we	hope	you	 enjoy	
your	 retirement	 from	Stork	duty!	 	We	also	
want	 to	 welcome	Alison	 Poor	 as	 our	 new	
stork	person.	Thank	you	for	volunteering	and	
welcome	aboard	Alison!

Email Communications 
Update

	 If	you	have	an	email	address	which	
you	 would	 like	 to	 have	 in	 our	 email	
alert database used for finding lost pets, 
etc.	 or	 would	
like	 to	 have	
yours	removed	
please	 contact	
Lesa	 Smith	 @	
lesa.j.smith@
sbcglobal.net

Winchester Trails – 
Classifieds

	 If	 you	 have	 something	 to	 sell	 why	
not sell it in our classifieds? Personal 
Classifieds run at no cost to Winchester 
Trails	 residents.	 Please	 e-mail	 me	 at	
lwool2@sbcglobal.net	to	get	your	ad	in	
for	the	next	newsletter.
	 Business	 Classifieds	 are	 $50,	 limit	
40	words	for	more	 information	contact	
Sales	 at	 Peel,	 Inc.	 @	 512-989-8905	 or	
@	advertising@peelinc.com

New	Teenagers	-	Happy	13th!
01/09	-	Jericha	Smith
01/19	-	Lucy	Sanders
01/25	-	James	Stonegraber

New	Drivers	-	Happy	16th!
01/16	-	Jessica	Rentcome

New	Voters	-	Happy	18th!
01/01	-	Caitllin	Gullo
01/10	-	Allison	Hurt
01/17	-	Quyen	Tong
01/23	-	Amanda	Gorka
01/26	-	Jordan	Bontke
01/29	-	Kristin	Griesbach

Happy	20th	Anniversary!
01/30	-	Keith	&	Lisa	Parmely

Happy	30th	Anniversary!
01/07	-	Mike	&	Sherry	Wright

Happy	35th	Anniversary!
01/27	-	Jim	&	Janelle	Rinker

Melissa Zmerzlika
kmzmerz-wt@yahoo.com

Harris County Sheriff’s 
Office Website

 The Sheriff’s office is implementing 
a	 new	website…	 if	 you	 get	 a	 moment	
check	it	out	at	www.hcso.hctx.net		There	
is	various	types	of	information.

Website
	 Our	Trails	website,	www.winchestertrails.
com	 ,	 is	 packed	 with	 all	 kinds	 of	 useful	
information.	 Links	 are	 there	 for	 deed	
restrictions,	 a	 directory	 form,	 school	 info,	
updates	 on	 committees,	 and	 much,	 much	
more.	 Even	 back	 newsletters	 are	 available	
in	 case	you	misplaced	yours.	So	please	be	
sure	to	use	this	valuable	resource	soon	and	
often.		Comments	and	suggestions	are	always	
welcome.

Peel, Inc.
Printing & Publishing
Publishing community newsletters since 1991

1-888-687-6444 www.PEELinc.com

Advertise your business
to your neighbors.

Support This 
Neighborhood 

Newsletter.
Kelly Peel
Sales Manager

512-989-8905
kelly@PEELinc.com
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Bashans Painting
 & Home Repair

• Interior & Exterior
• 20 Years Experience
• Hardiplank Installation
• Wood Replacement
• Pressure Washing
• Sheetrock Repair & Texturing
• Cabinet Painting
• Door Refi nishing & Replacement
• Wallpaper Removal
• Custom Staining
• Fence Replacement or Repair

Commercial/Residential
Free Estimates

281-347-6702

References Available • Fully Insured
NO PAYMENT UNTIL COMPLETION

281-731-3383cell

bashanspainting@earthlink.net

Attention Teen Job Seekers!
	 To	 be	 added	 or	 deleted	 from	 these	 service	 lists,	 please	 call	
Melissa Zmerzlikar at	kmzmerzwt@yahoo.com.	At	age	19	you	will	
automatically	be	dropped.

B-	Baby-sitting				P-	Pet-sitting				Y-	Yardwork				
O-	Odd	Jobs				H-	House-sitting

(*)=Red Cross Certified    (**)=CPR Certified
(***)	1st Aide Certified (+) Red Cross, CPR and 1st Aide certified

B P Y O H NAME ........................... BIRTHDAY .............PHONE
B	 P	 	 	 H	 Altemus,	Jennifer	.................08/92	...........281-894-7983
B	 P	 	 	 	 Ancell,	Nicole	......................04/93	...........281-894-6476
B	 P	 	 O	 	 Cary,	Katie	........................... 11/92	...........281-955-5813
B	 	 	 	 	 Casari,	Alina	........................ .07/95	..........281-890-7722
B	 P	 	 	 H	 Casari,	Cody	.........................10/92	...........281-890-7722
		 P	 Y			O	 H		 Channing,	Taylor	..................12/89	...........281-955-6677
B	 P	 	 	 H	 Claybourn,	Rebecca	.............12/91	...........281-894-6357
B	 	 	 	 H	 Claybourn,	Stephanie	...........03/90	...........281-894-6357
B	 P	 	 	 H	 Cole,	Alexis	..........................12/89	...........281-890-2258
B	 P	 	 	 H	 Cooney,	Caitlyn	....................10/93	...........281-807-5116
B	 P	 	 	 H	 Cooney,	Meagan	...................05/92	...........281-807-5116
B	 P	 	 	 	 Croft,	Jackie	.........................04/95	...........281-894-7922
B	 P	 	 O	 H	 Dildine,	Veronica..................08/89	...........281-807-0759
B	 P	 	 	 	 Fouts,	Hannah	......................09/92	...........832-237-5717
B	 	 	 	 	 Gunn,	Gloria	.........................04/89	...........281-955-5650
B	 P	 	 	 H	 Horton,	Natalie	.....................09/90	...........281-517-0260
B	 	 	 	 	 Hurt,	Allison	.........................01/90	...........281-897-0927
B	 P	 	 	 	 Jackson,	Julie	.......................09/92	...........281-894-2926
B	 P	 	 	 H	 Jennett,	Jessica	.....................06/89	...........281-894-2239
B	 P	 	 	 H	 Jennett,	Katie	........................07/92	...........281-894-2239
B	 P	 		 O	 H	 Mace,	Erin	............................08/92	...........281-807-0025
B	 P	 	 	 	 Movaghar,	Christina	.............09/89	...........281-477-6340
					P	 	 O	 H	 Nelson,	John	.........................02/92	...........281-469-9181
B	 P	 	 	 H	 Neucere,	Elizabeth	...............08/90	...........281-894-5253
		 	 Y	 O	 	 Neucere,	Everett	...................10/93	...........281-894-5253
B	 	 	 	 	 O’Briant,	Kelsey	..................05/92	...........281-890-5253
B	 P	 	 O	 H	 O’Shea,	Sara	.........................07/93	...........281-890-6705
B P    Przyborski, Elizabeth +	........08/93	...........281-897-9320
		 P	 	 	 H	 Quirrenbach,	Christian	.........02/89	...........281-894-1309
		 P	 	 O	 H	 Quirrenbach,	John	................06/91	...........281-894-1309
B	 	 	 	 H	 Racey,	Brittany	.....................12/89	...........281-890-4045
		 P	 	 	 H	 Roberts,	Karis	.......................02/95	...........281-897-8772
B	 	 	 	 H	 Roberts,	Melanie**	..............12/91	...........281-897-8772
B	 P	 	 O	 H	 Sheeran,	Kimberly	............... 11/91	...........281-897-0525
		 	 Y	 	 	 Stewart,	Joshua	.....................02/90	...........832-237-1064
B	 P	 	 	 	 Terry,	Scott	*	**	...................03/89	...........281-469-9649
		 P	 	 	 H	 Wisnoski,	Julie	.....................09/93	...........281-955-9739
B	 P	 	 	 	 Wolf,	Brittney	.......................08/90	...........281-894-9653
		 P		 	 O	 H		 Zufall,	Kristina	.....................06/92	...........281-894-2626
 updated for Oct

Cypress Christian School Winter Banquet 
– Celebrating 30 Years

	 We	at	Cypress	Christian	School	would	like	to	cordially	invite	you	
to	 our	 2008	Winter	 Banquet.	 	 Our	 30th	Anniversary	 Celebration	
will	continue	with	this	special	event	to	be	held	on	Saturday,	January	
26,	from	5:30	to	8:30	p.m.	at	the	Downtown	Aquarium.		This	event	
will	be	a	“laugh	a	minute”	with	our	two	special	performers—David	
Ferrell	and	Susan	O’Donnell.		Through	the	generosity	of	sponsors,	
this	evening	is	free	to	our	guests.
 If you would like to RSVP, please contact our Development Office 
at	 281-664-0211	 or	 Lynnette.Anderson@CypressChristian.org.		
Banquet	 information	 is	 available	on	 the	 school	web	 site	 at	www.
CypressChristian.org.

Articles in this newsletter express the opinions of their authors and do not 
necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or any of its employees. Peel, Inc. is 
not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in articles submitted by others. 
Federal Copyright Laws prohibit the reproduction of previously published materials 
which include newspaper articles, magazine articles and web page articles without 
the original author's expressed written consent. Please do not submit articles which 
are in violation of this law.

Did You Know?
Benjamin Franklin 
thought the wild turkey-
not the bald eagle-was 
the best choice for the 
national bird.

Not Available On-Line



Copyright © 2008 Peel, Inc.  Winchester Trails Trailwriter  - January 2008  �

www.winchestertrails.com
GREEN THUMB CORNER

	 The	weather	outside	may	be	cold	and	uninviting	and	the	temptation	
is to sit by the fireside dreaming of spring. But there’s plenty of work 
to be done out there, and we could all benefit from a little exercise after 
the	usual	indulgences	of	the	holiday	season.	This	is	the	best	month	
for	working	with	trees	(planting,	moving,	pruning	and	spraying),	and	
it’s	also	a	good	time	for	soil	cultivation	and	general	clean-up	and	
maintenance.
	 Arbor	Day	is	intended	to	encourage	the	planting	of	trees	and	in	
the	 Houston	 region	 it’s	 observed	 on	 the	 third	 Friday	 in	 January.	
But	any	time	this	month	(or	next)	is	ideal	for	planting	new	trees	or	
transplanting	existing	ones.	Be	sure	to	choose	a	reasonable	location,	
taking	into	account	the	growth	habit	and	eventual	size	of	the	tree,	and	
don’t	plant	too	close	to	the	house	slab.	Also	remember	the	importance	
of	 good	 drainage	 (as	 reviewed	 in	 last	 month’s	 article)	 and	 don’t	
feed a new tree in its first season of growth, except for a little root 
stimulator.
	 Crape	myrtles	can	tolerate	heavy	pruning	–	cut	them	back	to	few	
“broomstick”	stems	if	you	wish,	or	groom	to	any	shape	you	desire.	
Nandinas	and	similar	shrubs	can	be	prune	by	cutting	out	unwanted	
canes	at	the	base.
 Take the opportunity to fill in any low spots in the lawn while they 
are	easy	to	spot	during	this	period	when	the	grass	is	dormant.	Use	
weed-free	top	soil	or	sand	and	don’t	bury	the	grass	too	deeply	at	each	
application	–	try	to	leave	the	tips	of	the	grass	blades	sticking	out	to	
encourage	it	to	grow	through.
	 Azaleas	and	camellias	may	be	moved,	and	bare-root	roses	may	be	
planted.	Hard	pruning	of	established	roses	is	usually	left	until	 the	
middle	of	February.	Keep	 these	and	other	 shrubs	moist	and	well-
mulched	to	guard	against	winter	drought	or	freeze	damage.
	 Prepare	 new	 beds	 and	 redesign	 existing	 ones,	 correcting	 any	
drainage	problems,	and	cultivate	with	gypsum	(to	break	up	the	clay)	
and	lots	of	organic	material.	Prepare	vegetable	beds	as	soon	as	you	
can	and	allow	time	for	them	to	settle	so	that	you	can	be	ready	to	plant	
cool-weather	varieties	next	month.
	 And	 while	 you’re	 out	 in	 the	 garden	 don’t	 forget	 our	 feathered	
friends	–	they	will	appreciate	some	food	and	especially	fresh	water	
at	this	time	of	year.
	 Phil	Richards
	 (281)	890-4531
	 Prich8935@aol.com

Recipe Corner
Fish in a pocket 

Difficulty level: Easy   Prep time 10 minutes or less 
	 This	can	be	done	the	night	before	or	the	morning	of.	You	can	just	
put the fish foil packets in the refrigerator and pop them in when you 
want.	If	you	work	outside	the	home	this	is	perfect	for	a	quick	meal	
for	the	whole	family.
	 Tilapia	Fish	
	 Oil	(I	use	olive	oil)
	 Carrots-	sliced	
	 Onion	–	chopped	a	¼	of	a	teaspoon	or	½	tsp	if	you’re	
	 	 				partial	to	onion
	 Garlic	–	¼	of	a	teaspoon
	 Butter	–	one	slice
	 Parmesan	Cheese	–	grated	just	a	bit	not	too	much
	 Lemon	Pepper	and	Salt
	 Foil	paper
 Cut foil paper to about a 15x15 square or a bit larger. Wash fish, 
rub	a	very	small	amount	of	oil	on	one	side	only,	place	in	foil	paper,	
on top of fish put cut carrots, onion, about a ¼ of a teaspoon of fresh 
garlic,	a	slice	of	butter	put	those	in	foil	packet.	Lemon	pepper	and	
salt making sure to get some on fish as well. Grate cheese to finish. 
Close	pocket	around	all	edges.	Put	on	baking	dish	in	oven	350	for	
about	7-	10	minutes.	Fish	is	done	when	you	can	push	it	and	it	gives,	
it	is	not	to	be	hard.	
	 If	you	would	like	to	contribute	to	the	WT	recipe	corner	please	feel	
free	to	contact	me.	Lisa	at	lwool2@sbcglobal.net

Tidbits for and around the home
	 Gardening	Tip:	Soil	under	the	nails	is	hard	to	clean…	here’s	a	tip	
right	before	you	start	to	garden	scratch	a	wet	bar	of	soap	with	your	
nails.  Make sure that a bit of soap gets under each fingernail, doing 
this	 will	 prevent	 soil	 from	 getting	 under	 your	 nails.	 	When	 done	
gardening,	just	wash	and	brush	away!
	 Creating	 Fog-Free	 Mirrors	 in	 the	 Bathroom:	 Ever	 get	 tired	 of	
coming out of your shower to find your mirrors all fogged up?  Here is 
a	resourceful	way	to	put	an	end	to	them!		Just	put	a	generous	amount	
of	foam	shaving	cream	on	the	mirror	and	leave	it	there	until	the	foam	
just	about	evaporates,	then	wipe	off.		This	will	give	your	mirrors	2-3	
weeks	of	being	fog	free.
	 If	you	have	a	tidbit	for	the	home	please	email	to	Lisa	at	lwool2@
sbcglobal.net

Welcome to Winchester Trails
	 Welcome	New	Trails	Residents!		We	want	
to	stop	by	and	say	hello,	give	you	a	handy	
packet	of	information	to	help	familiarize	you	
with	your	new	neighborhood,	and	hopefully	
get	some	information	to	introduce	your	family	
to	the	neighbors	through	the	Howdy	Partner	
article	in	this	newsletter.		If	you	are	new	to	
the	Trails	and	have	not	been	welcomed,	please	
call	Patricia	Rae	at	281-955-1662.		We	also	
have	Trails	 information	 available	 on	 our	
website	at	www.winchestertrails.com.

Winchester Trails Trash
A Friendly Reminder: 

Trash	is	to	be	placed	for	pickup	
after	6pm	on	Monday	and	Thursday	evenings.	

Also,	tree	and	shrub	trimmings	must	be	bundled	&	
tied	prior	to	placing	them	on	the	curb	for	pickup.	
Unbundled	trimmings	will	not	be	picked	up.	This	

results	in	unsightly	street	trash.
Thank	you,

WT Maintenance Board
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